
 
 
 

 
 

FOI REF: 15294 
RESPONSE SENT: 25 March 2025 

 

Request and response (in red) 

Please could I request the following information Under the Freedom of Information 
Act: 

 The number of breakdown incidents for your bin lorries used by your council in 
each of the following years: 2019 to 2024 

- As of February 2021, the council has entered into an eight-year contract 
with BIFFA for the management of the bin lorries.   

- BIFFA is responsible for overseeing the waste collection service, monitoring 
the frequency of breakdowns, managing the costs associated with repairs 
and maintenance, and insuring the vehicles. 

 

 The average age of the bin lorries used by your council. 
- All the lorries were new at the start of the contract with BIFFA in February 

2021 

 

 The age of the oldest bin lorry used by your council 

- All bin lorries are all the same age. 

 

 The cost of ensuring the bin lorries used by your council in each of the 
following years: 2019 to 2024 

- BIFFA is responsible for insuring the bin lorries.  The council does not hold 
this information. 

 

 The amount of money spent on repairing and maintaining the bin lorries your 
council used in each of the following years: 2019 to 2024 

- BIFFA is responsible for repairing and maintaining the bin lorries. The 
council does not hold this information. 

 

 


